
 

 

Tuesday 28 January 2025 
 

Welcome to St Leo’s for 2025. 
 
Dear students, parents and carers, we trust you enjoyed a happy and holy Christmas and have had a good 
start to the new year. 
 
Not only welcome to the 2025 Academic Year, but also to the Jubilee Year of Hope.   
  
The tradition of the Jubilee (occurring once every 25 years) traces its origins back to Judaism, where it was a 
time of renewal – a period when unpaid debts were forgiven, slaves were set free, and, most importantly the 
people of Israel renewed their covenant with God. It was an opportunity to reconnect and worship with God in 
ways that may have been neglected over time.  
  
For our Catholic learning community here at St Leo’s, the Jubilee Year offers a similar invitation: to reflect on 
our relationship with God and assess his place in our own lives. Is he truly our priority, or have we, perhaps 
unknowingly, allowed the things around us to take precedence?  
   
St Leo’s is very excited to continue delivering a passion-driven education of the whole person - one that is 
evangelising, personalised, rigorous, innovative and dynamic. Developing the capacity of our students in each 
of the six growth domains will continue to be a focus this year. High expectations will underpin everything that 
we do. 
 
To begin the year, below are a few important points of which we would like all students, parents and carers to 
be aware: 
 

What’s New for 2025 
2025 Theme 
 
Each year at St Leo’s, we commence with a theme to guide us in our commitment to pursue our College 
Mission. To further promote student voice, our student leaders were charged with selecting our theme for the 
year; Embrace Opportunity with Faith. This theme will be the focus of our narrative at College assemblies, 
interactions and liturgies this year. 
 
As a College, we will continue to strive towards our two strategic opportunities; 
 
1)     Embedding high expectations for enabling success in learning for all, and 
2)     Ensuring growth for all 
 
These two opportunities which will be collaboratively developed in 2025 – will be exactly that – creating 
opportunities for all of us – students and staff and to a lesser extent, parents, to excel in these two identified 
areas. 
Staffing  
It is our pleasure to welcome the following new members of St Leo’s staff: 
Alannah Voss - Dance/PDHPE 
Isabella Losco - Languages 
Ruby Rooke - English 
Jaimie-Lea Andrews – Youth Ministry Coordinator 



 

 

Brianna Jones - Science 
Monique Rice - HSIE 
Benjamin Percy – Leader of Learning TAS 
Madeleine Elkojje – Leader of Learning VET 
Marius Papi - Science 
Riya D'Silva - Mathematics 
Aliceson Rourke - HSIE 
Rachel Varley – Visual Arts 
Cameron Drake – Learning Support Teacher 
Kathleen Brinkmann – Learning Support Teacher 
Antonietta Amodeo – Learning Support Assistant 
Montanna Tynan - Learning Support Assistant 
 
This Thursday they will receive a special blessing from our Parish Moderator, Father Brendan Lee. We wish 
them every blessing and success as they commence their role at the College. They will be formally welcomed 
to CSBB in March at our Diocesan Staff Mass.  
 
Wellbeing for Learning 
 
We are pleased to announce the Pastoral Care Team for 2025. Pastoral care and wellbeing are central to 
student success and progress. In addition to each year group being allocated a Year Leader, they are also part 
of a smaller Mentor group who meet daily. As part of the ‘Wellbeing for Learning Program’ at St Leo’s, your 
child’s mentor teacher is an important touch point between home and the College. They also support the 
continuity of care at St Leo’s from Year 7 through to Year 12. 
 

Leader of Learning Pastoral 2025 

Director of Wellbeing for Learning Ms Megan Profilio 
megan.profilio@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Year 12 Ms Leona Jenkins 
leona.jenkins@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Year 11 Mrs Kate Todd 
kate.todd@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Year 10 Mr Luke Liceralde 
luke.liceralde@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Year 9 Mr Ashley Johansen 
ashley.johansen@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Year 8 Mr Vince Tavernese 
vincenzo.tavernese@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Year 7 - Transition Mr Richard Hannan 
richard.hannan@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

 
 
 



 

 

Leaders of Learning 
 
Below are our Leaders of Learning for 2025. We warmly welcome Mr Ben Percy and Mrs Madeleine Elkojje to 
the curriculum team and Miss Jaimie-Lea Andrews as our Youth Ministry Coordinator. We also welcome Miss 
Lucy McNay who will be filling in for Mrs Ellie Field in the position of CAPA Co-curricular Coordinator.  
 

Leaders of Learning 2025 

Director of Learning Improvement Mr Daniel Lane 
daniel.lane1@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Religious Education Mrs Colleen Kofron 
colleen.kofron@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

English Ms Hayley Spencer 
hayley.spencer@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Mathematics Ms Liz Tan 
liz.tan@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Science Mr Chris Gould 
christopher.gould@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

CAPA (Creative & Performing Arts) Mr David Bell 
david.bell@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

HSIE (Human Society & Its Environment) Mr Jon Nicoll 
jon.nicoll@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Languages Mr Scott Mulford 
scott.mulford@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Learning Diversity Ms Kerstin Cole 
kerstin.cole@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

PDHPE (Personal Development, Health & 
Physical Education) 

Mrs Erica Butler 
erica.butler@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

TAS (Technical & Applied Studies) Mr Ben Percy 
benjamin.percy@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

VET (Vocational Education & Training) Mrs Madeleine Elkojje 
madeleine.elkojje@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Leader of Sport 
Mr Michael Kember 
michael.kember@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

CAPA Co-curricular Coordinator 
Miss Lucy McNay 
lucy.mcnay@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Careers 
Mrs Mel Duff  
melissa.duff@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Youth Ministry Coordinator 
Miss Jaimie-Lea Andrews 
jaimilea.andrews1@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

mailto:daniel.lane1@dbb.catholic.edu.au


 

 

Campus Update 
 
There has been great activity at St Leo’s over the break to ensure our classrooms, playgrounds and 
infrastructure allow for the highest levels of learning to occur. 
 

 
 
In addition, our team led by our Business Manager, Mrs Leah Hanan undertook the following maintenance: 
 

• Three new air-conditioned Donelly classrooms located on Donelly Oval (see Appendix 1 for College 
Map) 

• Campus-wide carpet cleaning, property wash, window & locker cleaning 
• Garden upgrade and seasonal planting 
• Air conditioning servicing  
• Deep clean of commercial kitchens 
• Pest control 

 
The College thanks the entire team led by Leah, alongside Mr Jason Beswick from Design Group. 
 
Term Dates for 2025 
 

2025 Terms First Day Last Day 

Term 1 Years 7, 12 & new 8-11 students - Mon 3 February 
Years 8-11 students - Tue 4 February 

Fri 11 April 

Term 2 Wed 30 April (for students)  Wed 2 July (for students) 

Term 3 Tue 22 July (for students) Fri 26 September 

Term 4 Tue 14 October (for students) Tue 16 December (for 
students) 

 
  

Returning students should note several room number changes as a result of these 
additional classrooms, in particular Bakhita House Ground Floor and MacKillop Centre 
Ground and Lower Ground Floors. 



 

 

Term 1 - Student Return Details 
 

Date Event 

Mon 3 February Year 7 2025, Year 12 and new Year 8-11 students - Day 1 (Orientation).  
* Note the Canteen will be open 
 
Year 7  

- Orientation activities. Year 7 students please wear the colour house polo with 
sports shorts and joggers.  

Year 12  
- Full Summer Uniform 
- Year Meeting Period 1 
- Normal Classes Periods 2-5 Week A 

 
New Year 8-11 Students  

- Full Summer Uniform 
- Meet at College reception at 8:30 to 10am 

 
Students, please ensure everything is labelled and bring a keyed padlock to secure 
your bags and valuables in your allocated locker (labelled spare key to Mentor Teacher 
or Year Leader) – see Handbook for more locker/padlock information. 

 
New parent morning tea with Principal (8:30 – 9:30) after Year 7 drop off, in Light of 
Christ Centre via Gate C (Yardley Avenue) or Gate D (Unwin Road, Waitara – see 
Appendix 1 for College Map). 

A separate email communication will be sent on Wednesday 29th January to all 
Year 7 Parents and students 

Tue 4 February Year 8-11 students return for 2025 
- Periods 1-2: Year, Mentor and College Assemblies. Timetables distributed 
- Periods 3-5: Normal timetabled lessons for Week A 

 
Year 8 are to be in sport uniform 

 
Students please ensure everything is labelled and bring a keyed padlock to secure your 
bags & valuables in your allocated locker (labelled spare key to Mentor Teacher or 
Year Leader). 
 
 * Note the Canteen will be open 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Save the Dates - Term 1 Events 
  

  Date   Event 

Wed 5 February 
Student Late Start (9:30am) 

Year 7 and new student/staff ID photos 

Wed 12 February Opening School Liturgy and Year 7 welcome (parents welcome) 12:30pm TLOCC 

Thu 13 February 
Parent Information Evening – online sessions by Year Group (parent event) 
Year 7 5pm; Year 8 5:30pm; Year 9 6pm; Year 10 6:30pm; Year 11 7pm 

Wed 19 February Student Late Start (9:30am) 
High Achievers Assembly (11:15am) 

Tue 25 February Year 7 day with Bishop Anthony: “Belong, The Amazing Race of Faith” (all day) 

Wed 5 March Student Late Start (9:30am) 
Ash Wednesday (parents welcome 10am) 

Tuesday 11 March Parents in Partnership Meeting, 6:00pm (parent event) 

Wed 12 March NAPLAN begins 

Wed 26 March Early Dismissal (1pm) 
College Open Evening, 3pm - 7pm 

Fri 11 April College Easter Mass/Liturgy (parents welcome) 
Last Day of Term 1 

 
  



 

 

2025 Bell Times 
Each day will commence with Period 1 at 8:35am, with Mentor occurring after Period 2 and before recess at 
10:35 - 10.50am. Parents are asked that students are on campus, ready for learning, no later than 8.30am 
each day (except Wednesday Week A), ready for the start of Period 1 each day. 

 
 
Each Wednesday of Week A within the fortnightly cycle, all students are permitted to arrive at 9:30am. This is 
due to teaching staff holding Professional Development from 8.30 - 9.30am. Supervision is provided for any 
students who arrive on campus between 8.30 - 9.30am. 



 

 

Important Reminders 
 
Textbooks and Stationery 
 
A reminder that online textbooks are provided to students in Years 7-10. They will be advised of any English 
texts they need to purchase during class as needed. Booklists/online text lists for Year 11 and 12 students 
have been made available for parents/carers. 
 
Regarding stationery, Year 7 students will be provided with starter packs, which will be distributed on Monday 
3rd February. Note these packs are quite heavy, so Year 7 parents may wish to pick students up on their first 
day if possible. 
 
Other Year Groups simply need to top up stationery supplies for each subject as necessary. Students in all 
year groups will receive a College Personal Planner (diary) to assist with their planning and organisation. 
 
Lost Property 
 
Please ensure every student item is clearly labelled! We endeavour to contact students whenever lost 
items are handed in but are unable to do so if they are unlabelled. All unlabelled items will be placed in the lost 
property box in Theresa House 
 
Grooming and Appearance - This will be a major focus area in 2025 
 
Attending St Leo’s, students should be aware they are ambassadors for the College. The College uniform 
enhances a sense of belonging to the College community. It also means they are switched on and ready for 
your day. Wearing the uniform correctly shows pride in your appearance and enhances the reputation of the 
College in the wider community. 
 
Please ensure your child has the appropriate haircut and facial hair has been removed prior to returning to the 
College on the 3rd or 4th of February. 
 
A reminder that the College backpack is compulsory for all students 7-12. This is the only permissible bag for 
all year groups, including Year 12.    
 
If students are not in correct uniform, they must report to the Student Administration Officer before 8.30am with 
a parent/carer note, to be issued with a Uniform Pass. This will be in the form of a visible wrist band which 
indicates that a uniform pass has been issued. Ongoing cases of incorrect uniform will see the student referred 
to their Year Leader. 
 
Mobile Phone and Personal Device Policy 
 

The College will continue to adopt the following guidelines in relation to mobile 
phones and devices as well headphones this year: 
Students’ mobile phones must be turned off and out of sight during regular 
College hours (8.30am to 3pm), including recess and lunch 
 
Towards the end of last year, many students were taking liberties with carrying 
their mobile phones in their hand. This year phones are not to be seen or heard. If 

https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/current-student-policies-and-guidelines/
https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/current-student-policies-and-guidelines/


 

 

they are seen, students will be asked to give their phone to the teacher where it will be stored in the front office 
until the end of the day.  
 
Parents/guardians are encouraged to use the normal channel of communicating with their son/daughter by 
phoning the College if they need to contact their young person during College hours. 
 
Students are not permitted to access social media platforms from a mobile phone and/or device at any 
time whilst on the College premises or at a school event. 
 
The camera, video and/or audio recording capabilities of a mobile phone and/or device are not 
permitted to be used at school or at a school event without the permission of a teacher. 
 
The full College policy regarding mobile phones and smart devices is outlined in the Student Personal Planner 
and on the College website. 
 
College Access and Parking 
 
Woolcott Avenue Drop Off/Pick Up 
During morning and afternoon school zone 
times, to help ease congestion around local 
streets, the following one way traffic flow 
has been agreed upon by the College and 
our neighbours. 
 
If you intend picking up or dropping off your 
son/daughter at the main College Gates A/B 
(Woolcott Avenue/Windarra Crescent), we 
ask that you please be patient and assist with 
traffic flow by adhering to a one-way 
direction. Once you have turned off the 
Pacific Highway along Windarra Crescent to 
the College gates/drop off zone, and then back along Woolcott Avenue between 8- 8.45am and 2.45-3.30pm 
(see diagram). 
 
Visiting Outside of Regular Start and Finish Times 
 
If arriving to visit the College or to collect your young person due to illness or an appointment (see process on 
next page), please come to College Gate A (Woolcott Avenue) move to Reception where staff will be happy to 
assist you. Note that all campus visitors must sign in and out at Reception during school hours. 
 
Parking at the College 
 
As you would be aware, there is limited parking around the College. When parking in surrounding streets for 
College events, please ensure you are considerate of our neighbours and leave plenty of room for residents to 
enter and exit their driveways. A reminder that it is illegal to double park. 
 
We will advise of onsite parking arrangements for individual College events depending upon availability. 
  

https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/parent-student-links/
https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/parent-student-links/
https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/parent-student-links/


 

 

College Communication 
 
At St Leo’s, we believe good communication is key to an effective ongoing partnership between the College 
and home in order to create the best possible learning environment for our students. Note that it is an 
expectation of the College that families do their best to stay up to date with relevant events and activities by 
reading College notifications and newsletters. 
 
We have a range of tools in place to communicate important information between the College, students and 
families, including: 
 

1. Compass Portal 
The College Student Management Portal, Compass is designed to provide active links so you can easily 
access important information relating to your son/daughter’s wellbeing and progress at any time including 
attendance and academic results. Parents should advise the College of absences, view student timetables 
and progress through the portal. 
 
Reminders and messages from various staff are also distributed through Compass and will arrive to parents as 
an email or SMS depending on your setup preferences. 
 

2. College Calendar 
A reminder that the College Calendar is available to parents and students via Compass. To access the 
calendar, simply click on the Calendar icon in Compass in the toolbar at the top of the screen (next to the 
House icon) and view activities by day, week or month. 
 

  
 

3. The Lion Roars Bulletin 
The Lion Roars is our fortnightly news publication emailed to all parents/carers. It contains important reminders 
and updates on the learning journey of our students and upcoming events. It is an expectation by the College 
that parents/carers stay up to date by checking this publication regularly. Bulletins are also catalogued on the 
Newsletter page of the College Website. 
 

4. Student Planners 
All Year 7-12 students will be given a 2025 Student Planner (diary) at the start of the year for their use. The 
Planner is a valuable source for information on College policies and procedures and is also an important 
organisation and communication tool for students. As such, the College expects them to be kept in a neat and 
tidy condition. Your support of the planner system is essential for sound communication and monitoring of your 
child’s progress. 
 

5. Social Media Channels & Groups 
Follow us on Facebook for regular updates on day-to-day activities at the College. Parent Facebook Groups 
have been set up for interested parents of each year group to share information (please email the College with 
your Facebook name and email, and student details to be invited to join relevant year parent group). 
  

https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/newsletters/
https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/newsletters/
https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/newsletters/
https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/newsletters/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uvgcqujRURngbDO1tN5y5Y_kGmkTkEWq/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uvgcqujRURngbDO1tN5y5Y_kGmkTkEWq/view?usp=share_link
https://www.facebook.com/stleoswahroonga/


 

 

Key Policies, Procedures and Guidelines 
The following areas should be of particular note. They are specifically outlined in the College Planner and on 
the website for your reference: 
 
Attendance (Early Leave, Late Arrival and Leave)  
Please use the Compass Portal 
 
If a student is late to the College for whatever reason, they should go directly to Student Services (near 
Reception) as soon as they arrive to have their attendance recorded. Parents should enter a note into the 
Compass Portal or write a signed explanation note in the student’s College Planner (diary) beforehand. 
 
Student Illness/Injury 
If a student needs to go home while at the College due to illness or injury, the College will contact 
parents/carers to notify them of the situation and make arrangements as required and agreed. Students 
must NOT contact their parents directly to arrange pickup. If a student is unwell during the day, they 
should first speak to their classroom teacher or Year Leader, who will direct them to Student Services and/or 
the Sick Bay, and the College will contact parents once we have assessed the situation. 
 
Student Appointments 
Wherever possible, medical and other appointments should be made outside of school time. 
Where this is not possible, parents should enter a note in our Compass Portal, or write a signed note in the 
student’s College Planner (diary) beforehand - or ideally both. 
 
Key Points of Contact 
 

Query Enquiry Contact Point 

Absences Reporting absences Via the Compass portal 

Fees School fees, payment 
schedules, credit card 
payments 

For general enquiries email the College: 
stleos@dbb.catholic.edu.au 
In the event of hardship, email Catholic Schools Broken Bay 
(CSBB): schoolfees@dbb.org.au 

Co-Curricular Sport 
 
CAPA 

Mr Michael Kember: michael.kember@dbb.catholic.edu.au. 
 
Miss Lucy McNay 
lucy.mcnay@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/current-student-policies-and-guidelines/
mailto:michael.kember@dbb.catholic.edu.au


 

 

College 
Contact 
Details 

General contact 
information, change of 
address, phone or  
email 
  
  
 
 
 
 
Contacting individual 
staff 

See the ‘Contact Us’ page of the College website for all contact 
details: 
Email: stleos@dbb.catholic.edu.au 
Phone: (+61 2) 7256 2133 
Reception hours: 8am-4pm school days 
Postal address: Locked Bag 1007, Wahroonga 2076  
Street Address: 16 Woolcott Avenue, Wahroonga 
 
To contact individual staff, please phone the College to leave 
a message, or email them. 
Emails for key staff are available on the College 
Leadership page of the website. 

Curriculum Subject content, student 
progress, performance 
in assessments and 
conduct in class. 

1.  Class Teacher (first contact) 
2.  Leaders of Learning (KLA/Subject Leader) 
3.  Mr Daniel Lane (third contact), Director of Learning 
          Improvement: daniel.lane1@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Wellbeing Academic, social, 
physical and spiritual 
development, including 
discipline, peer 
relationships and 
attendance 

1. Mentor Teacher (first contact)  
2. Year Leader (second contact) 
3. Ms Megan Profilio, (third contact) Director of Wellbeing           

for Learning: 
          megan.profilio@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Uniforms New Uniform Fittings 
and Sales 
 
 
  
Second-hand Uniforms 
 
 
 
Uniform and Grooming 
Expectations 

New Uniforms: 
Cowan & Lewis, Turramurra 
Website: www.cowanlewis.com.au  
Phone: 9449 9777  
 
Second-hand Uniforms: 
The Uniform Exchange, Pymble 
Sustainableschoolshop.com.au 
 
See the Uniform Information page of the College website for 
further information on uniforms, or the College Planner (copy 
attached) for Uniform and Grooming Expectations. 

  

https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/leadership-team/
https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/leadership-team/
https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/leadership-team/
http://www.cowanlewis.com.au/
http://www.cowanlewis.com.au/
https://theuniformexchange.com.au/
https://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/
https://stleos.nsw.edu.au/uniform-information/
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Campus Supervision 
 
Supervision of students commences at 8:05am in the playground on school days. 
 
The College staff are looking forward to working in partnership with your sons and daughters, as well as 
yourselves in 2025. This three-way partnership has the largest impact on the wellbeing, academic and spiritual 
development of each student and their ability to achieve their full potential at St Leo’s. 
 
Every blessing for the year ahead. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
 
Mr Anthony Gleeson 
College Principal 
 
 
 
  



 

 

Appendix 1: 2025 College Map 
 


